P2 October Newsletter

Hello Mums and Dads, 

Just a little note to tell you about some of the things that will be happening in Primary Two this month.
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In October we are beginning to move onto the Linguistic Phonics Programme.  This is a relatively new programme that we have been using.  Some of you with older children may already be familiar with it.  Basically, it means that this month we are focusing on building 3 letter words using the sounds your child is familiar with e.g. sat, pin, run, fin etc.  Phonic work will help to reinforce this concept but it would also be advantageous if you could make some of these words with your children at home.  We have begun to talk about the names of some of the letters as well as the sounds they make.  
Your child has been placed in a reading group but this is by no means set in stone.  Your child will continually be assessed as to whether or not what they are reading is appropriate for them.  If you are experiencing any problems in this area, please do not hesitate to let me know.   

We have also started to revise familiar key words.  A list will be sent home each Monday for your child to learn and these words will be tested on a Friday.  Any words not known will be underlined and I would ask you to go over these again the following week, until your child is confident with them. 
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Numeracy

We have been practising number bonds up to 10.  Some children are experiencing problems with this concept so if you could maybe reinforce this at home by asking questions such as 4 and what number makes 8, 3 and what number makes 10, this would help the children to remember their bonds for use in school.  If you have access to the internet there is a game on the ICT games website called ‘Save the Whale’ which helps to reinforce this concept.  The web address is www.ictgames.com. If you then click on ‘numeracy games’ and then on ‘number facts,’ the game is located in this section.  In October, we will also be moving on to looking at some simple graphs and sorting diagrams.  
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Can I just remind you to sign your child’s homework book as well as their pink reading diaries.  
[image: image4.wmf]Topic Work

Over the next couple of weeks we will be talking about Halloween and doing lots of lovely art activities. Around mid to end of October, we will be leaving behind our theme of ‘Ourselves’ and moving onto ‘Fairy Tales.’  This is designed develop the children’s knowledge of traditional fairy tales and also to sustain their love of stories and books.  If you would read some Fairy Tales to the children and discuss things such as the characters in the story, what happened after, before etc. this would be reflective of what the children are being asked in class.  Our role-play area this month is the Fairy Tale Castle.  If you have any spare odds and ends that you feel you would like to donate to fit in with this theme, I would really appreciate the extra resources.
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Uniform
Can I just remind anyone who has not already done so, to ensure that their child has their names on their school jumpers.  Also children should have a pair of black plimsolls, with their name on them hanging in a named bag in the cloakroom, thanks.  Please encourage your child to change their shoes and take off their jumpers by themselves.
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Again this year we have been offering the children the chance to take home a story sack.  This will run during the months of October and November.  Girls and Boys will alternate weeks for taking home Story sacks in October and November.  The week your child does not receive a story sack, they will take home a book from the class library instead.
Story Sacks will operate in exactly the same way as they did last year.  Your child will choose a Story Sack on Thursday and this should be returned to school on a Monday.  Together with your child you can read the stories and act them out with the puppets, games, jigsaws or music provided.  It would be much appreciated if all Story Sacks could be returned each Monday so that they can be checked and prepared for the next child.
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· Fit Kids starts on Monday 2nd October.
· Speech and Drama starts on Tuesday 3rd October
· Dance starts on Thursday 5th October

· Half term – children will be off school from Monday 30th October – Friday 3rd November.  

Many thanks for taking the time to read this newsletter.  I hope you have found it useful.  If you have any queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to let me know.

Yours sincerely,

Miss O’Kane
